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Update on Suspicious Death in Ocean Beach      

 
San Diego – On Friday, May 21, 2021, just before 11:30 p.m., the San Diego Police 
Communications Center received a call reporting that an unresponsive male was down in 
an alley at 4800 Niagara Avenue in Ocean Beach.                  

Officers from Western Division arrived at the location and found the male in the north 
alley.  The male was unresponsive and a citizen was performing CPR.  Officers and San 
Diego Fire-Rescue personnel took over life-saving measures.  Unfortunately, the male 
was pronounced deceased at the scene at 11:41 p.m.          

Due to the suspicious nature of the death, San Diego Police Homicide Detectives were 
called to the scene and began investigating the incident.  During the course of the 
investigation, detectives learned the male died as a result of a traffic collision.  The 
investigation has been turned over to the Traffic Investigations Unit for further follow-
up.   

The deceased male has been identified as Frank Thomas Neal, 60, of San Diego.           

Anyone with information regarding this incident is asked to call the Traffic 
Investigations Unit at (858) 495-7800 or Crime Stoppers at (888) 580-8477.  
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